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Fall Reception and Interest Group Sign-Up 
 

Monday, Oct 7th, 2013 

1:30 to 3:30 pm 
 

At University Unitarian Church 

6556 35th Avenue NE, Seattle  
 

President’s Welcome at 2:00 pm 
 

UWFA and UWRA members,  

          guests, new and visiting faculty  

and spouses are welcome.  
 

                            Fall Reception Coordinators:  

                                   Kathleen Ellsbury  

                               Evette Hackman  

Save the Day 

Scholarship Awards Dinner and Lecture 
 

Wednesday, November 13th 
 

At UW Club  
 

5:45 pm Dinner  

  7:15 pm Program  
 

Jim Kenagy  

Professor of Biology and Curator of Mammals 

 (Burke Museum), Emeritus  
 

Presents  
 

"Gondwana History and Biogeography of  

Southern Continents: a Natural History  

and Travelogue"  
 

Dinner reservation deadline is Nov. 11th at (206) 543-0437 
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President’s Message 2013-2014  
 

Welcome to another exciting year as a member  

of the UWFA! The summer rewarded us with many sunny 

days, so that those gardeners among us have many lovely 

flowers and ripe tomatoes (forget the zucchini!). 
 

This year we welcome five new members to the Board.  

Four of them will serve as Co-chairs to lighten their duties. 

Most of our members are retired and like to travel, making  

it difficult to serve regularly on the Board. Also Co- 

chairing a position allows more of our members to  

participate in the Board’s activities. 

In my five years of being a UWFA member I have seen  

the Interest Groups dwindle in number. Many of us were saddened to see the Opera  

and More Group disappear from the list. Again, having Co-chairs sharing the  

leadership of an Interest Group lightens the load. Anyone wishing to revive a previous 

I.G. or to start up a new one, please contact our new Interest Group Chairs, Evette  

Hackman and  Kathleen Ellsbury. Possible new groups are: Gardening, Music, and  

Japanese Language.  

At the Fall Reception sign-up sheets will be provided for anyone wishing to see if  

there is an interest in starting a new group. If you have a friend who is interested in  

joining the UWFA bring them along to check us out. 

We will continue this year with the popular Dinner/Lecture and Dinner/Movie series  

at the UW Club. These are held on the second Wednesday of the month. Details of  

these events will be in your Newsletters. 

I want to express my appreciation for the many volunteers who make it possible for  

the UWFA to continue with all its services to the University community. Many of our 

volunteers put in hundreds of hours each year to the Visiting Faculty Housing Service, 

sitting on the Board, or chairing an Interest Group. Whether it’s a few hours or many 

hours, we thank all volunteers. 
 

I hope to see many of you at the Fall Reception on October the 7th. 
 

Barbara Holmes 

UWFA President 

In Memoriam 
 

Betty (Elizabeth) Orians died peaceful-

ly on August 11, 2013 after an illness 

of about three years. Betty became a 

regular Auxiliary member in 1975 

(then still, Faculty Wives) and re-

mained a very active and contributing 

participant ever since. She served as 

UWFA President in 1985-86, was for 

many years a weekly volunteer in the 

Visiting Faculty Housing Service, was 

co-editor of the Auxiliary's renowned 

cookbook, Cooking with All Your Fac-

ulties, as well as an avid hiker with the 

Tuesday Trekkers. A celebration of her 

life will be held in Seattle on October 

13 from 2:00 to 5:00 pm at the UW 

Club. Please RSVP to Gordon Orians 

at: ghorians@gmail.com no later than 

October 5. Contributions in her name 

may be sent to Planned Parenthood, 

which she admired and worked for. 

******************************* 
 

Margaret “Peg” Coyne Settles died 

May 13, 2013 at age 83. She is sur-

vived by her husband, Ivan and many 

other family members. Peg was an 

active member of the UWFA and par-

ticipated for over 30 years in the Day-

time Gourmet Interest group. Peg knew 

a lot about food and enjoyed every 

aspect of it, planning menus, shopping, 

preparing and eating. In addition she 

was very well informed about current 

events and liked to read the New York 

Times on her tablet computer. 

UWFA PAST PRESIDENTS’ 

LUNCHEON 
 

Past Presidents, please mark your calen-

dars for 

Tuesday, October 22nd 

11:45 am to 2:30 pm. 

The Luncheon Committee is looking 

forward to the pleasure of your company, 

to celebrate our friendship, express our 

deep gratitude to Past President Carol 

Hol and to welcome our new President 

Barbara Holmes.  

If you have any questions or would like 

to have a ride,  

please contact Mimi Wagar at  

206-546-8251. 

Spring Luncheon 2013 revisited 
 

If you attended, you know already!  The 

2013 Spring Luncheon was more than 

filled to capacity … not a seat left in the 

house! Many thank yous go to our hard-

working coordinator, Tina Schiess, who 

treated us, once again, to a memorable 

afternoon, to her committee, who saw to 

the many many details, and to our Pro-

gram Chair, Marcia Brown, who had ar-

ranged for the exceptional speaker. Mimi 

Gates fascinated us with her stories and 

the history of the Chinese Cave Temples 

of Dunhuang.  We are very appreciative, 

also, of the friendly and accommodating 

staff at the Seattle Yacht Club, who, 

through their efficient service, contribut-

ed to the enjoyment we all shared on  

this occasion. 
 

Carol Hol 

UWFA Board  

DID YOU KNOW 

 UW leads the nation with eight fed-

erally-funded National Resource 

Centers which bring together faculty 

from various disciplines to educate 

students about different regions of 

the world.  

 UW faculty teach dozens of the 

world's many languages, from Hindi 

to Turkic to Norwegian and Manda-

rin.   

 This year, more than 2,000 UW stu-

dents are living and learning in a 

foreign country.  

 The UW again ranked 16th among 

       universities around the world in a 

       recent study by the Center for World 

       Class Universities of Shanghai Jiao  

       Tong University, China. The study  

        ranked universities on quality of    

       education and faculty, research out- 

       put and per capita performance. 
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UWFaculty Auxiliary Board 2013—2014 
 

The Board members serve in the best interest of the UWFA.  

They welcome your questions, comments, and suggestions.  
 

UW Faculty Auxiliary Board Members 

Honorary President  Marti Young 

President       Barbara Holmes     (425) 487-2639    bholmes44@gmail.com 

Vice President       Katharina Maloof   (206) 525-7149    jmmaloof@aol.com   

Secretary       Lisbeth Pisk           (206)  523-7674    lepricon.me@gmail.com 

Treasurer       Barbara Archbold   (206) 363-2792    barbarch7@hotmail.com 

Interest Groups       Kathleen Ellsbury   (206) 525-1566    ke5826@nwlink.com 

        Evette Hackman     (206) 522-6581    ehackman@spu.edu 

Courtesy & House   Vera Wellner           (206) 323-4007    v.wellner@comcast.net 

Directory       Sue Christian          (425) 454-9361    suechristian26@gmail.com 

Membership &        Judy Gunderson      (206) 527-1855    judygun1@comcast.net 

Newcomers       

Newsletter       Dagmar Shannon    (206) 522-4965    dagmars@sdptech.com 

        Anni Fuller            (206) 283-3520    annifllr@aol.com 

Programs       Linda Rhines           (206) 228-0289      linda.rhines@gmail.com 

        Esther Neeser          (206) 762-0782    eneeser@msn.com 

E-Publicity       Katharina Maloof    (206) 525-7149    jmmaloof@aol.com  

VFHS Coord.       Gail Butterfield       (206) 527-1318    gailmb@comcast.net 

 

Standing Committees / Coordinators  

Auditor        Gerry Kapur             (206) 230-0301  gerrykapur@hotmail.com 

Parliamentarian       Sue Christian           (425) 454-9361   suechristian26@gmail.com 

E-mail UWFA       Barbara Archbold    (206) 363-2792    barbarch7@hotmail.com 

UWFA Website       Peter Schiess            (206) 522-0778   schiess@uw.edu 

Historian        Carol Hol             (425) 481-2132   cmhol@comcast.net 

Scholarship Chair     Nancy Kenagy         (206) 361-2206   nancykenagy@gmail.com 

Fall Reception       Kathleen Ellsbury    (206) 525-1566    ke5826@nwlink.com 

        Evette Hackman       (206) 522-6581   ehackman@spu.edu 

Holiday Tea       Tina Schiess             (206) 522-0778   alts@bluewin.ch 

Spring Luncheon      TBD 
Travelogue 

Third Wednesday of the Month  
At 7:15 

 

Wednesday, October 16th 

at UW Club 
 

Twenty-five Degrees of Separation: 

An Argentine Adventure   

by 

 Carolyn Crockett & Bob Brooks  
 

In a continuation of their trip to Para-

guay, our speakers traveled by plane, 

bus, car, boat, ferry, kayak, horse, aerial 

tramway, chairlift, and on foot through 

diverse habitats andlatitudes. From sub-

tropical Iguazú Falls, part of the Para-

guay portion of the trip, to Patagonia, 

they experienced exquisite views of 

wildlife (monkeys, whales, guanacos, 

penguins, and toucans to And- Andean 

condors) and scenery (forests, wild sea-

scapes, Andes mountains, glaciers).   

Dinner/Lecture   

Wednesday, October 9th  

at UW Club 

on 
Immigration Matters in Washington State 

   

by Jorge Baron 
 

Executive Director of Northwest Immigrant 

Rights Project  
 

Jorge Baron, a graduate of Yale Law  

School, is executive director of the North 

west Immigrant Rights Project in Seattle, 

the only non-profit organization that pro- 

vides immigration legal service to low- 

income individuals and families across 

Washington State.    
Over 11 million undocumented immigrants 

currently live in the United States, approx. 

250,000 (2010) in Washington State . 
Jorge Baron will discuss the most salient  

issues that drive the need for immigration 

reform. 

  

  

Membership News Update  . . . 
 

Most of you have already renewed your membership and Sue Christian has begun set-

ting up the directory for this coming year. There is still time to send yours in if you 

have not done so.  Do not hesitate to contact me for another registration form if you 

have misplaced yours. 

Many thanks go to all those who have helped with this fall enrollment; especially Liane 

Nolan, Barbara Archbold, Katharina Maloof, and Gail Butterfield. 

Please welcome these new members whose information will appear in the new  

directory: 
 

Rollie Antupit  Charlotte Byers  Julie Coryell 

Jane Blaisdell  Francis DeMarco  Claudia Green 

Traudi Krausser  Ronda Miller  Laura Strance-Poston  

Amy Rubin  Peggy Saari  Christa June & Wolfe Maykut 
 

Remember: anyone can invite a friend to join our group. 
 

Judy Gunderson, Membership Chairman 

Judygun1@comcast.net 

(206)527-1855 
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 Date Event Place Time Program 

Monday, 

Oct. 7th 

Fall Reception  

Coords: Kathleen Ellsbury            

and Evette Hackman            

University  

Unitarian Church 

1:30 to 3:00 pm 

Meet & Greet and Interest Group Sign-Up. 

Wednesday, 

Oct. 9th 

Dinner Lecture  

Coords: Linda Rhines  

and Esther Neeser 

UW Club 5:45 pm Dinner 

7:15 pm Program 
“Immigration Matters in Washington State”  

by Jorge Baron, Executive Director of North-

west Immigrant Rights Project. 

Wednesday, 

Oct. 16th 

Travelogue 

Coord: Joan Bowers 

UW Club 5:45 pm Dinner 

7:15 pm Program 
Carolyn Crockett & Bob Brooks:  Twenty-

five Degrees of Separation: An Argentine 

Adventure. 

Tuesday, 

Oct. 22nd 

Past Presidents’ Luncheon 

Coord: Mimi Wagar, Evette 

Glauber and Kay Spelman  

Seattle Yacht  Club 11:45 to 2:30 pm  
Celebrating new and past Presidents and  

Friendships. 

Wednesday, 

Nov. 13th 

Scholarship Dinner 

Coord: Nancy Kenagy  

UW Club 5:45 pm Dinner 

7:15 pm Program 
"Gondwana History and Biogeography of  

Southern Continents: a Natural History  

and Travelogue" by Jim Kenagy. 

Wednesday, 

Dec. 4th 

Holiday Tea 

Coord: Tina Schiess 

President's  

Residence  

1:30 to 3:30 pm Doors open at 1:30 pm, not earlier, to this  

favorite festive annual event in December.  

More info in the next UWFA Newsletter. 

 

Wednesday, 

Dec. 11th 

International Dining 

Coords: Carmen Robbins 

and Barbara Scattergood 

 

UW Club 5:45 pm Dinner 

7:15 pm Program 
This year again International Dining will join  

the UW Club Christmas Dinner Celebration  

with holiday music and carols. 

Spring Luncheon 2013 at the Seattle Yacht Club with Mimi Gardner Gates    

 




